MINUTES OF AN
ASSEMBLY OF PRINCIPALS, OFFICERS AND ELECTORS

An Assembly of Principals, Officers and Electors of the Parish of St Martin was duly
convened and held in the Public Hall on Thursday 4™ May 2023 at 7.00pm.

Connétable Karen Shenton Stone welcomed all present and reminded the Assembly that
they could sign the Attendance Book at the end of the meeting if they so wished. It was
noted that 15 parishioners attended the Assembly.

Apologies were received from Peter Germain, Deputy Stephen Luce and Martin
Houguez. The Convening Notice was read by the Parish Secretary.

Item 1
Receive and if deemed advisable, approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on
24 March 2023.

The Connétable reminded those assembled that the Minutes had been available from the
Public Hall and copies are on the seats. After due consideration, William Sutton proposed
the Minutes of the meeting held on 2™ March 2023 be approved and Alan Phillips
seconded the proposal.

Item 2
Elect one Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine de la Queruée for a three-year term of

office.

The Connétable asked for nominations for the role of Constable’s Officer for the
Vingtaine de la Queruée.

Peter Zunino proposed Nathan Wright and Nigel Mather seconded the nomination.

The Connétable asked if there were any other nominations and, there being none, the
Connétable announced Nathan Wright duly elected as a Constable’s Officer for the
Vingtaine de la Queruée.

The Connétable congratulated Nathan Wright on his re-election and stated she was
grateful for all the good work he had completed over the last three years. The Connétable
warned Mr Wright to present himself to the Royal Court on Friday 12" May 2023 at
10am to take his Oath of Office.

Chef de Police, Centenier Gordon Jones, stated that the current numbers of officers at St
Martin are very low and that they are understrength. He stated that Nathan had completed
his first three-year term very well with the Parish and he was delighted that he has
committed to another three-year term of office.



There being no further business, the Connétable thanked everyone for attending and
closed the meeting at 7.05pm

Wedye,

Karen Shenton Stone Date : |CT M ZO Z’?)

Connétable



